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The Many Costs of Wind Energy

Monday, January 17, 2005; Page A16 
Regarding "Researchers Alarmed by Bat Deaths From Wind Turbines" [front page, Jan. 1]: 

In addition to the bat mortality from wind turbines are other causes for alarm: 

• Significant bird mortality. 

• Wildlife habitat fragmentation and degradation from road and transmission corridors. 

• Increased erosion and stream siltation from construction of high-standard roads needed to build and maintain the 32-story-high turbines on ridge tops. 

• Sound pollution -- the turbine blades make a sound like tennis shoes tumbling in a clothes dryer. 

• Light pollution from the red and white strobes required by the Federal Aviation Administration on each turbine. 

• Ice thrown from rotating blades, which can damage trees and pose a hazard to people. 

In most cases the wind installations are built only because of government tax subsidies. On their own, they are not efficient or reliable enough to be viable. The Searsburg, Vt., project, for example, produces energy only 20 to 30 percent of the time. 

Finally, in addition to the environmental effects and reliability problems, the aesthetic effects of wind energy projects in pristine areas would be costly. In Vermont, five projects of 30 to 50 skyscraping towers are proposed in the Northeast Kingdom, the astoundingly beautiful scenic area where tourism is the No. 1 source of income. 
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